
Good afternoon everyone,  
 
This year's July 4th Celebration will be held on Friday, July 4, 

2025. Viewing areas are located on the west side of the 
south pond and the area west of Azalea Way in 
the common area. We are requesting that those who have golf carts 
provide assistance with transporting residents and their guests to the viewing 

areas as we expect a high heat day for the event. The fireworks 
celebration is scheduled to begin at dark. 
 

Please read the following rules and expectations for the 
event: 
 
1.  This event is open to all Magnolia Trace residents and their accompanied 
guests only.    
2.  Food trucks are scheduled to be serving starting at 5:00 pm.   
3.  The food vendors will be located on Azalea Way between Tea Olive Way 
and the round-about.   
4.  No vehicle traffic will be allowed in this area during the event.    
3.  The overflow parking lot located at the round-about will be reserved for 
handicap parking as well as those who are unable to walk into viewing 
areas.           
4.  **No resident Fireworks of any kind are allowed in the common area.  
5.  **All participants must remain behind designated safety areas during 
the show.   
6.  **Common area will be open until the end of the fireworks 
show.           
7.  **Residents are responsible for removing all trash from the common 
area generated from food or drinks that are brought into the common 
area. 
 
**This event is sponsored and funded by Magnolia Trace Owners James Wald 
and Ray Tate. Corporate sponsors and private donations would be appreciated 
to assist with offsetting the cost of fireworks.  Anyone interested in donating 
should contact James Wald at goodguysmustang@gmail.com.  
In addition, when purchasing fireworks please consider supporting the fireworks 
stands listed on the attached flyer. 
 



We anticipate another incredible fireworks celebration this year. Please help us 
ensure a successful, fun and most importantly a safe evening for all. 
 

Best regards,                                                                          
 

--  
Tom Motley, President  
Magnolia Trace POA 
PO Box 963 
Mustang, OK 73064 
magnoliatracepoa@gmail.com 
405-834-8098 
 


